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OUR MISSION 
Live the Faith! Lift High the Cross! 

OUR VISION 
We will grow in faith and numbers by seeing Christ in one another in all we say and do! 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

Pastor’s Ponderings 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

I am looking forward to the exciting ministry 
opportunities of 2012 and I hope you are too!  As 
we look toward the season of Lent, we will have the 
opportunity to gather for worship each Wednesday 
evening. 

This year, different ministry groups will be 
hosting soup suppers each week.  The schedule is as 
follows: 
Ash Wednesday, February 22nd ......................WELCA 
February 29th .................................................. Council 
March 7th ................................................... Altar Guild 
March 14th ................... Imaging, Prayer & Care Team 
March 21st .... Youth Ministry Team & Sunday School 
March 28th ................................. Property Committee 

After dinner, we will gather in the sanctuary for 
Holden Evening Prayer.  A service I have come to 
really enjoy and I hope you will enjoy it as well.  
Please consider joining us for dinner and worship 
during the season of Lent.  I hope to see you there! 

Peace and Blessings, Pastor Elizabeth 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

Lenten Thoughts 
Ash Wednesday, February 

22nd marked the beginning of 
six weeks in the Lenten Season.  
Popular tradition suggests that 
Lent is a time to give 

something up.  Have you considered giving up 
chocolate or desserts?  What about beer or wine?  
What about giving up television or even 

Facebook for the season?  If you are giving 
something up, have you considered WHY?  Is 
your intention to deprive yourself or cause 
yourself some suffering for these forty days? 

That is far from the point of it all.  Lent is not 
about deprivation or suffering.  Lent is about 
returning to God.  No matter where you have 
been, no matter how you have lived, everyone 
can benefit from a time of intentional returning to 
God.  Giving something up for Lent can be 
meaningful when, say, that craving for chocolate 
causes you to think of Jesus or offer a prayer for 
someone in need. 

However, you might also turn this tradition 
upside down.  What if instead of giving 
something up, you took something on?  What if 
your Lenten discipline was to pray for ten 
minutes each day or read through a book or two 
of the Bible? 

No matter what, hold fast to the reason you 
return to God in the first place.  You are not 
trying to “get right with God.”  You are not trying 
to fix things.  God is forever seeking you out.  
Your acts of faithfulness always come after God’s 
acts of generosity and mercy.  You return to the 
one who draws you near in the first place.  You 
return to the one who claims us in baptism. 

So take something on or give something up, 
but whatever you do, allow it daily to draw you 
back to the gift of baptism, to the promise of a 
brand new start, to Jesus For where your treasure 
is there your heart will be also. Matt. 6:21 
(Based on Words for Worship copyright 2009 Augsburg Fortress.  
Used by permission of Augsburg Fortress) 
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THE NAVAJO LUTHERAN MISSION 
More than 50 years 

ago Lutheran 
missionaries arrived at 
Rock Point AZ, a 
remote isolated village 
near the Four Corners 
area where Arizona, 
Colorado, New Mexico, 

and Utah meet.  They were leased 5 acres of land on 
which to build the Mission. 

Today Rock Point is a gas station and convenience 
store, a Laundromat and post office, high school, a 
Chapter House and Senior Center. 3000 people live on 
the land in family clans.  Food and medical services are 
still more than 50 miles away and general shopping 115 
miles away in Farmington NM.  The Navajo Evangelical 
Lutheran Mission campus provides a charter school for 
K-6th grade for 70 children who are bused in each day, a 
private Christian kindergarten, Health Clinic, Wellness 
Center, and an ELCA congregation, the House of 
Prayer.  The traditional moral and spiritual teachings of 
the Navajo culture are respected and honored. 

Two ELCA pastors, Pr Lynn Hubbard and Pr 
Deborah Hubbard serve the Mission.  Many 
congregations support the Mission with volunteers for 
VBS, contributing 2 vans and a small bus to transport 
students, new SPARK Bibles, student teachers, and 
funding. 

Because they are so far from a shopping center, many 
day-to-day items, new and used, are provided through 
the Mission.  Their needs list includes adult and 
children’s quilts, children’s books and toys for all ages, 
socks, gloves, scarves and hats, sweaters and jackets of 
all sizes, winter shoes of all sizes and donations toward 
the purchase of food baskets. 

Presently RLC is 
collecting the Campbell’s 
“Labels for Education” 
and the box top Labels 
for Education.  Please, 
continue to clip these 
items and place them in 
the marked box in 
Fellowship Hall.  If you 
have good clean used clothing to donate, box these and 
ship to Navajo Ev Lutheran Mission, PO Box 354, Rock 
Point AZ 86545.  Their web site www.nelm.org  has 
more information about the mission and its work. 

I’ve sent many boxes of used clothing and all is 
appreciated and acknowledged. If you have questions, 
please, see me.  Evelyn Clark 

Church Council Happenings 

By John Larsen, council president 

At the February church council meeting, a 
proposed revision of our church’s building use 
policy was received.  It was reviewed, discussed 
and approved by council. Details of the revised 
policy will be made available to the 
congregation. 

New to Resurrection and of note, especially 
for couples being wed in our church, is the 
position of RLC Wedding Coordinator.  This 
person will be on hand to assist in event 
coordination to ensure that all activities in the 
use of our church are carried out in 
accordance with our policies.  Thank you to 
those who worked out the details of this 
important policy. 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

30 Hour Famine 
OVERCOME HUNGER 2012 

Begins: Friday, April 20 at 6:30pm 
Ends: Saturday, April21 at 7:30pm 

Resurrection’s youth of middle and high school age 
will be participating in the 30 Hour Famine sponsored 
by the Haysville Youth Ministerial Association. During 
the Famine event, participants get a crash course in 
global hunger. They come face to face with the 
realities of poverty and injustice. Participants get a 
taste of hunger---and grow closer to God--by fasting 
for 30 hours. As they go without so others can eat, 
they walk in the footsteps of hungry children half a 
world away. But the best part of the weekend is not 
having their eyes opened to a world of poverty and 
hunger, but to HOPE...and the promise that they can 
make a difference and be part of the solution. 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

WELCA Ark River Valley, 
Area 5 Meeting at RLC 

The Spring meeting of The Women of ELCA 
Ark River Valley (Area 5) will be held at 
Resurrection on Saturday April 21 from 9-12 
noon. A salad luncheon will be served at noon, 
provided by our WELCA.  Attendees are asked 
to bring a non-perishable food item for the 
Haysville Community Outreach Pantry.  
Program details will be announced soon. All 
ladies of Resurrection are invited to attend. 

http://www.nelm.org/
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Of Gumdrops, Kings and Asperges 

 
Camel Jockey:  Rhonda Doll.  Kings:  Lisa Atcheson, 

Rory Cummings, Jeanette Westerhaus 

To usher in the Epiphany season, Resurrection 
celebrated with a re-enactment of the arrival of 
three kings and their camel jockey.  The 
evening’s royalty and camel jockey were chosen 
following a potluck dinner when they discovered 
a gumdrop inside their cupcake dessert.  The 
‘chosen’ were good sports and much fun was had 
by all.  We sang and learned the significance of 
the hymn, “The Twelve Days of Christmas”.  
Pastor Elizabeth performed 
Asperges (pictured right):  a 
reminder of our baptism as she 
joyfully sprinkled us with 
water from the font.  The 
evening ended in prayer 
asking that we may follow 
Jesus, the light of the world. 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

www.rxluth.com 
Have you visited our website lately?  It’s likely  

that you are reading this newsletter from the 
website.  There have been a few updates to the 
website recently.  One of those changes is the 
format of the Events calendar and Birthday & 
Anniversary calendar.  Both now use a Google 
calendar, managed by the Church Office, allowing 
for more real time updates to church activities on 
the calendar and the ability to copy church events 
to your own Google calendar. 

You may also notice 
that there is now a link 
to our Facebook page.  Yes, RLC now has a 
Facebook page.  So go ‘Like’ us on Facebook to 
help stay up to date on the life of RLC. 

CAMP TOMAH SHINGA 
SUMMER IS COMING!  SIGN UP FOR CAMP! 

Camp Tomah Shinga offers 3 day and 
weeklong camping opportunities beginning 
June 6

th
 through the week of July 22

nd
. 

WELCA offers scholarships for each child 
from Resurrection who attends camp.  
Combined with other discounts it’s possible to 
attend camp for a week for just $20.  Note that 
the Early Bird discount ends April 1. 

Experienced campers, Roza 
Atcheson, MyKenzie McKusker 
and Jayci Gonzales 
tell us camp is great! 
(also pictured Pastor 
Elizabeth)  All agreed 
the food is Delicious, 
creek hikes and a zip 
line are favorites not 
to miss! 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

 
MyKenzie McKusker at Camp Tomah Shinga 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

Camp Tomah Shinga Thanks Us! 
A note received from John Xavier, Executive 

Director of Camp Tomah Shinga: 
With joy and great thanksgiving, I write to share 

thanks to all the members of Resurrection Lutheran 
Church for your wonderful gift to Camp Tomah 
Shinga.  Our camp has a long history of providing 
youth life-changing experiences through the 
summer camp program.  Now with the partnership 
of Lutheran Outdoor Ministries Association of 
Kansas and Nebraska Lutheran Outdoor Ministries, 
more camp development and program expansion is 
happening.  Thank you so much for empowering us 
to continue the summer camping program and build 
Tomah Shinga’s year-round ministry. 

http://www.rxluth.com/
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Youth Ministry Team 
Youth Ministry Team’s (YMT) goal is to 

coordinate meaningful educational, faith based 

activities and programs for all youth through 

grade 12.  The YMT encompasses the following 

groups:  Faith 5, Confirmation, and FAITH 

(Finding Answers in the Heavens) Night – which 

includes the youth groups:  CTPTB (Church the 

Place to Be) for youth in 3rd-6th grades and 

AMPED (A Ministry Preparing Extreme Disciples) 

for 7th-12th grade youth. 

The 2011-2012 FAITH Night theme is “Taking 

Root” from ELCA World Hunger.  This curriculum 

invites the youth to envision a world without 

hunger and encourages them to think creatively 

about ways to make that vision a reality.  Each 

third Wednesday of the month evening meeting 

begins with a light meal, then into the sanctuary 

where Pastor Elizabeth reads the evening’s story, 

next they watch a short video, and then on to 

theme based games and crafts to finish out the 

evening. 

In December the FAITH Night youth went 

Christmas caroling in Clearwater and had a 

wonderful time!  RLC Youth have served the 

homeless on “Sandwich Saturday” in January, 

June and December.  The December event 

brought the homeless inside for a traditional sit-

down Christmas meal of turkey, mashed potatoes 

and gravy, green beans, salad, coleslaw, rolls and 

desserts.  We provided gloves, socks and stuffed 

animals for the attendees, of which they were 

very appreciative. 

YMT will sponsor fundraisers to facilitate our 

youth to attend the Youth Gathering being held 

this summer of 2012 in New Orleans, and other 

Youth events. 

Upcoming and continuing plans include:   

monthly FAITH Nights on the third Wednesday 

of the month, parade floats, FAITH 5 events, 

concerts, Community Service projects (Habitat 

Builds, Homeless Breakfasts, Sandwich 

Saturdays, etc.), more youth confirmed and more 

youth entering the confirmation program. 

Our Youth ARE the future of Resurrection!! 

If you have any ideas for the YMT, please do 

not hesitate to contact us.  Also, ANYONE, with 

an interest in helping the YMT lead the youth of 

our congregation, is encouraged to please contact 

one of the YMT coordinators:  Loretta Holmes, 

Hope Tjaden, Pam Porsch, Randy or Rhonda Doll.  

It’s guaranteed - fun will be had by all! 

During the 

February Faith Night, 

Pastor Elizabeth 

spoke to the entire 

group about the 

parable of the 

mustard seed.  A 

coordinating craft 

project was recycling 

jars into vases to 

hold flowers which 

grew and bloomed 

from tiny seeds. 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

BAD GIRLS OF THE BIBLE 

by Vickie Sample 

Are you ready for a 

change??  Please join 

us as we study Liz 

Curtis Higgs’ Bad 

Girls of the Bible 

series.  Perhaps the 

quote from Publishers 

Weekly best describes these studies:  “Popular 

storyteller Higgs takes a look at the vamps and 

tramps of the Bible, searching for the lessons these 

wicked women have to teach.  Higgs retells these 

biblical stories with rollicking humor and deep 

insight as she teaches about the nature of sin and 

goodness.” 

We are starting a new series entitled, Slightly Bad 

Girls of the Bible.  Our Resurrection Bad Girls meet 

on the second Saturday of each month; join us next 

on March 10th, 10:00 A.M. till noon.   We always 

have a good time learning and laughing; and light 

refreshments are served.  If you think you may be 

bad, or slightly bad, COME AND SEE! 
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Property Committee 
Doings 

By Jeanette Westerhaus 

Property Committee President 
 

SAVE THE DATE! 
Our property clean-up 

day has been set for 
March 31, 2012. 

Idle hands are the devil’s workplace.  

The devil will do us no harm because we 
are busy! 

Inside God’s House:  The Property 
Committee has several projects in the 
works.  We recently had the Sanctuary 

floors and chairs shampooed along with 
the Narthex and offices.  We are getting 

quotes for new carpet and tile in the 
Fellowship Hall.  You will notice paper 
towel dispensers and storage cabinets 

which have been installed in the two 
main bathrooms.  New locks have been 
installed on Pastor’s office door. 

Outside God’s House:  We have chosen 
a new trash service that will pick up the 

trash by the church building.  A 
committee has been formed to build an 
enclosure beside the building to hold the 

trash containers and barbeque grills. 

  
Our 1st fundraiser event, the Valentine 

Brunch on February 12 was much fun 

and well attended. 
This summer we will start 

planning our annual fall 
soup supper. 

Fat Tuesday (Friday) 

Wine Tasting Party 

In holding with the Mardi Gras tradition of 

a party prior to the more solemn Lenten 

season, church council sponsored a wine tasting 

party; ours was held on Friday .  The Wyldwood 

Winery, located in Mulvane, brought many of 

their award winning wines for party revelers to 

taste and enjoy.  A silent auction for a private 

wine tasting at the winery was won by Vicki 

Larsen.  There were party-hearty folk in the 

nursery who drank apple juice, made a craft 

project and played games.  It was a fun time 

for all! 

  

Left: Betty Batten & Savannah McIntire studied the wine 

list, Bert Kirkpatrick was ready to party.  Right: Jeanette 

Westerhaus prepared hors doeuvres. 

  
Left: Alice and Gerald Yoachum brought their own red neck 

wine tasting cup.  Right: Party-hearty kids in the nursery. 

 
Vicki Larsen was high bidder for a private wine tasting at 

the Wyldwood Winery, supplier for the party. 
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Sacrament of Holy Baptism 
Carter Allen Pike received the sacrament 

of holy baptism and became a child of God 
forever on November 13, 2011.  Pastor 
Elizabeth Cummings baptized Carter 
surrounded by parents, Chad & Maranda 
siblings Aubrey & Zane, family, friends and 
the whole church 

  
=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

Cast your cares on the LORD and he will 
sustain you; he will never let the righteous be 
shaken. Psalm 55:22 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

Office File Cabinet 
What could be so 

exciting about a file 

cabinet?  Just ask our 

church office manager, 

Cathleen Ramirez!  

Through the years, 

Resurrection has kept 

records and important 

papers in several and 

various size files and places.  Some records were 

actually in an office file, some stored on shelves in 

the office closet, more items were buried in plastic 

tubs in our storage shed behind the church along 

with Christmas decorations, ladders, etc.  (At one 

time a snake lived in the shed----we named him 

Yogi.)  Some records live in desks and closets of the 

homes of various members.  At last!  It is time to 

gather all the papers and records to be filed in the 

locking file cabinets in our church office!  Did you 

read that right?  Yes, there is another matching 

cabinet on its way to our church office.  Stop by, 

peek into the office to see our new file cabinets, still 

a work in progress, underline progress!  Yes, they 

even match the office desk. 

Congratulations! 
Our kids listed on the Haysville 

West Middle School Honor Roll 

recently appeared in the Haysville 

newspaper:  Academic Excellence 

Honor Roll, GPA 4.0, Corey Evans; 

and Principal’s Honor Roll, GPA 3.5-3.99, MyKenzie 

McKusker.  Well done! 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

Locks of Love 
Recently Resurrection 

folks noticed that Hannah 

Kaufman is sporting a new 

hair cut.  She explained 

that she had her long hair 

cut to donate to Locks of 

Love.  In the past, several 

other Resurrection 

members have donated 

their hair. 

Locks of Love is a non-profit-charity based in 

the United States.  The organization accepts 

donations of human hair and money, with the 

stated intention of making wigs for needy children 

who have lost their hair due to a medical condition 

in the USA and Canada.  Since the charity began 

in December 1997, it has provided about 2,000 

wigs to recipients for free or a reduced price. 
 From Wikipedia, the free encyclopedia 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

Thank You! 
Thank you so much for your generous 

contribution to Haysville Community Outreach.  
It is people like you who make it possible for us 

to bring a happy holiday season to those less 
fortunate. 

Haysville Community Outreach 

The letters on this card are from photos 
taken at the following locaitons: 
T: St. Cecilia Catholic Church 
H: West Haysville Baptist Church 
A: Haysville Christian Church 
N: Haysville Christian Church 
K: Riggs Park 
Y: Resurrection Lutheran Church 
O: River of Life Church 
U: Haysville United Methodist Church 
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Finance Committee 

A big thank you is in 

order for three of our 

folks who work for us 

on the Finance 

Committee:  Kris 

Atcheson, LaDonna 

Lawrenze and Candyce Saxton.  They are busy 

working and planning for the upcoming annual 

audit of our church finances. 

Do you enjoy numbers, budgets, columns of 

figures, reports, deadlines?  If you are schooled in 

this sort of activity and these things, the finance 

committee is ready to welcome volunteers. 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

News from Pastor Joan & 

Mary Swander 
Greetings from State 

Center Iowa!  Life in 

Iowa is good!  We both 

enjoy our congregation, 

St Paul Lutheran.  In 

church our children told 

us the story of Jesus’ 

birth at the Children’s 

Christmas Program and 

our ladies hosted a Salad Lunch and program for 

women from the various town congregations.  We 

hosted dinner fot the confirmation class – 8 girls!  We 

are in the middle of a Capital Campaign to repace the 

windows in the church.  This will really decrease 

energy bills and improve the looks of the building. 

Last Summer’s FARM REPORT:  Pastor Joan used 

the back 2/3 of our new front yard flower bed for a 

garden.  (With some flowers in the front, it looked 

pretty nice!)  She planted 5 tomato plants – and picked 

about 300 tomatoes – 99 pounds!  We enjoyed BLTs 

and sliced tomatoes for four months.  We shared 

tomatoes with friends and put 21 packages in the 

freezer.  One Sunday Pastor Joan took a big tray to 

church to share with non-gardening folks.  One little 

girl picked a pretty tomato and asked her mom if she 

could take it.  Her mom reminded her that they had 

their own tomatoes growing at home.  “I know,”  She 

said, “but Pastor grew this one!” 

May you know the love, joy and peace of Christ, 

 Pastor Joan & Mary Swander 

New Hand Bells 
Pam Porsch has long 

dreamed that Resurrection 
Lutheran Church could have 
and play hand bells.  Recently 
her dream has come true.  Our 
new hand bells are color and 
number coded and come with a 
simple leader’s booklet to 

direct the bell ringers. 
“With this ease of 

playing bells, most 
anyone and 
everyone can play in 
our hand bell choir.”  
says Pam.  She is 
serious!  As the Faith 
Night group, 3rd 
through 12th graders, tried out the new hand 
bells, Pam said, “It sounds great!”  There were 
proud smiles all around!  Be ready to take part 
when Pam hands you a bell to ring. 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

"Look back and thank God. 
Look forward and trust God. 
Look around and serve God. 
Look within and find God!" 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

In Memory    GAYLE FREEBERG 
Word has been received of the 

death of Gayle Freeberg on 

December 22, 2011 at Omaha NE. 

Gayle’s husband, the Rev C Arthur 

Freeberg was pastor at Resurrection 

Lutheran Church from 1966-1973.  

After his death, Gayle remained in Haysville and 

became an active business woman, operating a craft 

shop for several years before moving to Hawaii. 

Perhaps you will recall Freeberg Hall as part of our 

‘old’ Resurrection Lutheran Church Funeral services 

were held Dec. 30, 2011, at St Mark’s Lutheran 

Church, Valley, NE. Condolences may be sent to her 

son, David Freeberg, 4410 N 193
rd

 Avenue Cir, 

Elkhorn NE 68022. 
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Spotlight on:  Leo & Ruby Doll 
By Vicki Larsen 

Ruby Aurelia 

Krause was born 

on Feb. 4, 1927 in 

Nashville, Kansas.  

Her parents were 

Paul G. & Anna 

Christine 

(Henning) 

Krause.  The 

family included 1 

half-brother, 1 

half-sister, 4 sisters older and 1 younger 

sister, Evelyn.  She was baptized Feb. 20, 

1927 at St. John’s Lutheran Church at 

Nashville, KS by her father who was also 

her pastor.  Riding school bus, Ruby 

attended Nashville Christian Day 

school, Isabel Elementary and 

graduated from Isabel High School on 

May 16, 1945.   She was confirmed on 

April 28, 1940 at St. John’s Church by 

Pastor O. L. Mueller.  

Her family moved to a farm in Isabel 

when Ruby was 11 years old, after her 

dad retired from the ministry in 

Nashville.   Always a hard worker, Ruby 

was responsible for milking the 11 cows 

before and after school.  Paul, Ruby’s 

dad, had quite a green thumb and 

vegetables of all sorts, watermelons and 

chickens were raised.  The children went 

from house to house selling the eggs, 

butter and produce to help support the 

family.  Ruby also drove the tractor 

preparing fields for the crops.  Many 

years later this experience would come 

in quite handy when Leo and Ruby 

moved to 40 acres east of Clearwater, 

fulfilling Leo’s lifelong dream of owning 

a farm.  

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

Leo’s favorite Bible verse: 
For God so loved the world that he gave 
his one and only Son, that whoever 
believes in him shall not perish but have 
eternal life. John 3:16 

Leo was born at home on Feb. 1, 

1927 on a farm near Ellinwood.  

His parents were Barney and Mary 

Doll.  Leo is the 10th of 13 

children; his father was widowed 

with 6 children from his first wife, 

Johana Robl, who died of influenza 

at age 27.  Barely one day old, Leo 

was baptized in The Holy Name 

Roman Catholic Church, a country 

church at Bushton, KS on Feb. 2,
 

1927 by Father C. J. Braun. 

Beginning in a country school, Leo either rode a horse 

and buggy or walked.  Later, he attended Bushton and 

Sterling schools.  Leo’s parents separated when he was in 2
nd

 

grade.  Mother, Mary, needed help as she could read & write 

English but spoke only German plus tending their many 

children.  Leo’s 2 older brothers lived with their dad to help 

with the farm and provide Leo’s mom and children with eggs 

and meat.  Leo and brother, Roland, stacked flour sacks in 

boxcars to earn money to help support their mom.  Leaving 

high school after his junior year, Leo moved to Wichita and 

worked at Beech Aircraft to help the family. 

During WW2, Leo’s dad sold the land he owned as 6 sons 

went to war at the same time leaving no one to help with the 

farm (that made the newspaper).  On his 18
th
 birthday, Leo 

joined the Coast Guard.   Leo recalls a very cold January 

spent in Brooklyn, NY for basic training, next to a school for 

basic engineering near Maryland, a second school in Florida, 

and then Leo was assigned to patrol frigate PF 102 in Boston, 

Mass.  Following, he was assigned to Recief, Brazil.  It was a 

small ship so it tossed a lot and seawater came over the bow.  

Every time Leo was on board ship (alternating every 30 days 

in port and at sea), seasickness occurred the first 24 hours.  

On the ship Leo worked in the engine room to boil & 

condense sea water and make fresh drinking water.   When 

Leo got back into port after his year tour, he received word 

his dad (Barney) was dying.  The Red Cross flew him home 

in time to attend the funeral.  Leo received an Honorable 

Discharge on May 9, 1946.  Later Leo’s 3 younger brothers 

joined the military during the Korean War.  

Back home, Leo took an American History course at East 

High School to obtain his GED Certificate on June 4, 1946.  

With many GIs returning after the war, he worked at several 

short term jobs, receiving $1/hour for his work.  Later, he 

returned to work for Boeing for 17 years.  Finally he went to 

work for Vulcan Chemical plant.  After working a year on 

rotating shifts and tolerating terrible odors, he was transferred 

to maintenance which was on first shift and he stayed until 

his retirement. 
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When Ruby moved to Wichita she worked as an elevator operator at 
Hinkles.  She and her sister, Evelyn, attended dance clubs; Leo would go 
out to the dance clubs with his brothers and sister.  Shadowland is where 
Ruby met Leo “Jack” John Doll.  They were quite a pair of dancers, Jitter 
Bug stars, and have continued to dance into their early 80’s, dancing at all 
the grandkids weddings.   Ruby and Leo dated for 4 years as Leo was 
Catholic and wanted to raise the children in his religion, not in Ruby’s 
Lutheran Church.  Finally Ruby agreed and they were married on May 12, 
1951 at the priest’s home.  After they wed Ruby worked at the City Service 

Gas Company until their 1st child was born.  They raised 6 children:  Lon, Vicki, Candi, Randy, Jacki and 
Justin.  Lon and Vicki were baptized Catholic but then Ruby said she really wanted the family to attend the 
same church, and Leo joined the Lutheran church to honor their marriage vows.  Leo has been an active 
member in our church and served on the building committee as well as several terms on the church council.  
He always encouraged family members to serve on the church council.  

After Candi was born Leo & Ruby moved to the farm 5 miles east of Clearwater.  Leo always wanted to 
live on the farm to raise his children.  He felt like they never knew where their kids were in the city.  
Working day shift, he was able to attend the children’s sporting events.  He also was able to coach all of his 
children and many of his grandchildren in baseball/softball.  

A stay-at-home mom, Ruby cooked, kept house and yard, helped farm, and mothered their 6 children.   
Ruby fed the family on what they grew or what Leo hunted. They ate Fet and syrup (bacon fat dripping, 
syrup put over toast), snow cream, frog legs, rabbit and gravy, breaded pheasant and corn meal breaded 
catfish from the creek.  Grandchildren also remember eating yogurt mixed with cottage cheese and 
applesauce, “pink or chocolate” milk, and ice cream cones if they were good.  Ruby always said the only 
vice she had in life was “enjoying eating”, so she was quite disappointed when she developed diabetes at 
the age of 49.   Pills and diet have controlled it, but now that she is in her 80’s, she will enjoy ‘just a bite’ of 
Leo’s daily dessert.  

The family grew and Ruby tended grandchildren when parents worked.  While baby-sitting, Ruby 
would hold “school” with the children teaching them to count and read.  Whether it was a child, parent 
(Anna, her mother), grandchild or a stray animal, she was always the caretaker.  Ruby also helped Vicki 
teach Sunday School at our church.  

Ruby’s family and friends know, and repeat to others, her many sayings that she would state when a life 
situation came up:  “Life is what you make it”, “Don’t throw stones if you live in a glass house”, “Treat 
others as you would like to be treated”, “A pot shouldn’t call a kettle black”, “Clean your own door step 
before you complain of others” etc.  Along with these quotes, Ruby taught the 3 R’s:  respect, responsibility 
and resourcefulness.  Ruby enjoyed going to garage sales finding treasures:  clothing for her children, toys 
or home appliances.  She still gets excited when she finds a bargain for next to nothing.  A sewer, Ruby has 
supplied her ever growing family with their personal quilts. 

Working overtime at Vulcan and Boeing enabled Leo to put his extra money into land and cattle.  Lon, 
who was a banker, helped him find some of these investments and they became partners in their land and 
cattle ventures to form Doll & Sons Cattle Company.  He still enjoys these hobbies.  Leo always liked to 
hunt and he taught his sons/grandsons to hunt.  He always made it a priority to remember safety first and 
had his children take the hunter safety course before they hunted.  In 1986 Leo shot a deer that made the 
paper for 3rd place for number of brow tines that year.  He still continues to hunt with his grandsons but 
says the deer are getting faster or he’s getting slower.  

A funny story:  Mom normally got us kids all ready for church but one day Dad decided to help her.  So 
he put my shoes on me (I'm guessing I was around 3 yrs old.) After they got to church Mom looked down 
at my feet and Dad had put my shoes on the wrong feet!  I think that was the last time Dad helped Mom!  
Bless her soul, she had to do it all.  Bless Dad's soul, now he's caring for Mom and he didn't know much 
about that role, couldn't even boil water, so it has been stressful for him too. 
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Church Staff 

Pastor ..................... Elizabeth Cummings 

Office Administrator .. Cathleen Ramirez 

Financial Secretary ............. Evelyn Clark 

Nursery Supervisor ......... Holly Gonzales 

Music Director .................... Evelyn Clark 

Sexton .................... David & Jessie Cook  

  

Church Council 

President ............................... John Larsen 

Vice President .............. Darrin Deutscher 

Secretary ..................... Lyndsey Williams 

Treasurer ............................. Robert Nunn 

 Ruth Albertin 

 Kay Rodman 

 Bob Westerhaus 

 Gerald Yoachum 

Contact us! 
Phone:  316-522-1091 

Email:  mail@rxluth.com 

Website:  www.rxluth.com 

Facebook: Resurrection Lutheran Church 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 

Live the Faith! Lift High the Cross! 

OUR VISION STATEMENT 

We will grow in faith and numbers by 
seeing Christ in one another in all we 

say and do. 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 9:00 AM 

SUNDAY WORSHIP 10:00 AM 

MIDWEEK WORSHIP 7:00 PM 
(fourth Wednesday of the month) 
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http://www.rxluth.com/
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Resurrection-Lutheran-Church/287348021294254

